
PANHELLENIC ASSOCIATION
GENERAL ASSEMBLY
Date: 10/26/2021

I. Call meeting to order

II. Roll Call

III. Panhellenic Creed

IV. All SFL update

V. Executive Officer Reports

VI. Chapter Delegate Reports

VII. Old Business

VIII. New Business

IX. Announcements

V. All SFL Update, Caitlyn Gastfield - cgastfield@ku.edu:

● Return Agreements for Panhellenic (see email for copies)
○ Alpha Gamma Delta- as early as Fall 2021
○ Sigma Delta Tau- no sooner than 4 years after departure (Spring 2020)

● Please talk with your chapter advisors and your national advisors about these agreements and if
your chapter is at the place or may be later to bring a chapter back to campus. Right now, this is
just a check-in on where you all are at and not a proposal to open for extension

● Things to consider:
○ Membership numbers
○ Live-in requirements
○ Recruitment trends
○ PNMs having different options than current chapters

VI. Executive Officer Reports

President, Sadie Williams, phapresident.ku@gmail.com:

● 17 Panhellenic Members applied for the 2022 PHA Executive Board
○ Interviews will take place November 3rd and 4th from 5-8 PM
○ Thank you all for pushing these applications to each of your chapters!

● Elections timeline
○ 11/3&4, 5-8 PM - Speeches, draft slate
○ 11/9 - Slate released to chapters @ GA
○ 11/16, 11:59 PM - Window for chapters to challenge slate closes
○ 11/23 - Vote on slate @ GA
○ 12/7 - Installation ceremony @ GA

https://greeklife.louisiana.edu/sites/greeklife/files/panhellenic%20creed.pdf
mailto:cgastfield@ku.edu
mailto:phapresident.ku@gmail.com


● Please fill out your chapter update on this document for the November Newsletter if you have
not already

○ https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1dm4hRJ5MqkTxJ_rizEFAflJAFElLKaSKpzLYE8l-9
UM/edit?usp=sharing

○ It will go out on Wednesday, Nov. 3

Vice President, Abby Khoury, kuphavp@gmail.com: ABSENT

● Sadie and I met with a stipend committee to evaluate PHA Exec Board stipends last Friday. There
was a lot of great conversation and a proposal will be given in the new business section

● I am meeting with the Nominating Committee on Wednesday to go over their role, expectations,
review applications, and select who will be interviewed for what

Director of Health and Safety, Sophia Pascente, kupharisk@gmail.com:

● Starting on an educational partnership with KU Care Sisters where we will be evaluating gaps in
our health and safety procedures as they relate to prominent topics within greeklife (ex: flaps,
bid day parties, mixers, serenades, etc).

○ We will be working with the different standing committees of Panhellenic, and hopefully
get the voices of everyday chapter members to help my successor build a
comprehensive plan for bridging these gaps.

● All but two of the risk management meetings are done. I should be getting the last two
completed this week. However, if I get no shows on the meetings this week, we may have to
work something out through judicial affairs to ensure attendance.

○ Since this is in place of my roundtable this semester, they are mandatory and
enforceable under our bylaws!

● http://www.kupanhellenic.com/reporting
○ Link to updated reporting resources through PHA website

Director of Public Relations, Lauryn Sall, kuphapr@gmail.com:

● I will be proposing a new assistant position for my position in new business!

Director of Recruitment Programming, Darbi Robertson, phakurecruit@gmail.com:

● No report

Director of Judicial Affairs, Beth Heimann, kuphajudicial@gmail.com:

● As always, come to me with any bylaw suggestions or questions
● Bylaws in old and new business

Director of Interfraternal Relations & Member Development, Addison Henson, pharelations.ku@gmail.com:

● Recently held the first New Member Development Committee meeting and it went well
○ The committee will be expanded to include subcommittees so look out for applications

to potentially open back up for that
● Applications for LDST 301 scholarship will be open soon on the financial aid website

○ These are only for individuals who took the class for credit in the year 2021

Director of Recruitment Personnel, Katie Burns, ku.pha.cor@gmail.com: Absent

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1dm4hRJ5MqkTxJ_rizEFAflJAFElLKaSKpzLYE8l-9UM/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1dm4hRJ5MqkTxJ_rizEFAflJAFElLKaSKpzLYE8l-9UM/edit?usp=sharing
mailto:kuphavp@gmail.com
mailto:kupharisk@gmail.com
http://www.kupanhellenic.com/reporting
mailto:kuphapr@gmail.com
mailto:phakurecruit@gmail.com
mailto:kuphajudicial@gmail.com
mailto:pharelations.ku@gmail.com
mailto:ku.pha.cor@gmail.com


● Please put in your delegate reports if you are or are not participating in COR, and any events you
may have coming up

● Organizing MRABAs
● Finishing up transition documents

Director of Recruitment Education, Jenna Johnston, pharecruiteducation@gmail.com:

● Turnover documents!

Director of Philanthropy and Community Service, Jordan Wieck phacommservice@gmail.com:

● Holiday shopping philanthropy event!!
○ November 19th; Kansas Union 4th floor lobby 12-3pm
○ Have asked 5 vendors to come set up in the union lobby as a holiday shopping for

students and members of the panhellenic community where percentages will be
donated back to Circle of Sisterhood

○ PHA will also being doing a raffle at this event of KU items; along with selling past Circle
of Sisterhood t-shirts

○ More info on the vendors will be known soon!
■ COCO linked is a confirmed vendor coming (signup will open on

Nov.7th-Nov.14th)
● Turnover documents are complete and currently reviewing them with Caitlyn

Director of Diversity and Inclusion, Annie Gill, kuphadiversity@gmail.com:

● DEI week!!
○ Monday-Friday

■ Venmo Fundraiser for the Trevor Project
■ Donations can be sent to @KUPanhellenic on Venmo

● Make sure to include your chapter name in the description so it can be
counted towards the competition!!!!

■ Chapter that raises the most money will receive a donation to their
philanthropy!

○ Wednesday-Thursday
■ Tabling at the Union from 12-3p

○ Thursday
■ Victoria Alexander at 6p
■ In-person: Burge Union Forum ABCD
■ Zoom: 829 3199 5578, passcode: KU
■ Try and have your members share a computer with roommates

mailto:pharecruiteducation@gmail.com
mailto:phacommservice@gmail.com
mailto:kuphadiversity@gmail.com


Director of Scholarship, Grace Fisher, kuphascholarship@gmail.com:
● Sending out S.O.M this week

● IMPORTANT: Another Event with the University Career Center!

○ November 17th, 7PM

○ Capitol Federal Hall RM 4015

○ Workshop covering Job Searching

■ Need from delegates: Ask your chapter if your members can earn merit/house

points for their attendance! Pls have this info for me in your minutes by next

GA at latest and/or send it through GroupMe!

■ Graphics to send out:

■

VII. Chapter Delegate Reports

○ Alpha Chi Omega, Courtney Richardson - axophi.panhellenicdelegate@gmail.com:

■ Pizza Pie with alpha chi was a success- thanks to everyone who came!

■ Our new members were initiated last week!

mailto:kuphascholarship@gmail.com
mailto:axophi.panhellenicdelegate@gmail.com


■ We are having a “never close the yearbook” themed date party november 4th.

■ Katie- Not participating in COR// Grace- We can award positive points for

workshop

○ Alpha Delta Pi, Isobel Langham - adpi.tau.panhellenic@gmail.com:

■ We will be participating in COR until November 1st.

■ Our new members will be initiated November 4-6.

■ We celebrated a successful dad’s weekend with our families!

■ Chicken and Fries with ADPi’s (Philanthropy Event) will take place on November

12th! I will share graphics and ticket info as soon as I get them!

○ Chi Omega, Annabelle Colombo - lambdadelegate@gmail.com:

■ Our new members had their initiation last week

■ We had our wish week a few weeks ago which included multiple events to raise

money for our philanthropy, Make-A-Wish!

■ We are having Kats and Owls with Theta this Friday!

■ We are not participating in COR.

■ Grace, can award house points for the workshop!

○ Delta Delta Delta, Katie Shipley - kutrideltavpcr@gmail.com

■ We had our costume date party on Friday.

■ We had a sisterhood event at a pumpkin patch on Sunday.

■ Our Dad’s Weekend is November 5 &6 where we will have a tailgate before the

K-State football game and events for members on Friday. .

■ We are starting our Sincerely Yours letter writing campaign this week for St.

Jude.

■ We are having a percentage night at Jefferson’s on November 4 for St. Jude.

■ We are no longer participating in COR.

■ We can reward merit for the workshop.

○ Delta Gamma, Jameson Tobin - bkdgpanhellenic@gmail.com: Absent

■ Initiation dinner and initiation were a success

■ Family weekend was awesome

■ We have a mixer with Delta Chi tonight at the Jazzhaus

■ We had a sisterhood permanent jewelry event, a movie night, and an ice cream

night while on the 2 D’s this weekend

mailto:adpi.tau.panhellenic@gmail.com
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■ We will be having a pumpkin carving event with Alpha Sig on Wednesday

○ Gamma Phi Beta, Katie Duggan - kugphipavp@gmail.com:

■ We had a sisterhood event at Meuschke Farms this weekend!

■ We have our Fall Philanthropy grilled cheese with G Phi B’s tomorrow the 27th!

■ We have our dads weekend November 6th.

■ Big little reveal was last week and Initiation was this past weekend and both

went great!

■ We will start our elections process for a new Exec in November!

○ Kappa Alpha Theta, Keely Hanson - kuthetacpo@gmail.com:

■ Trivia Night Philanthropy tonight at the Theta house

■ Kats and Owls this Friday with Chi Omega

■ Dad’s Weekend was 10/22-10/23. We celebrated with dinner at the Jayhawk

Club and an Oread Tailgate!

■ Not participating in COR.

○ Kappa Delta, Grace Folsom - kansaskd.panhellenic@gmail.com: ABsent

■ Our Halloween Mystery Date party was a success!

■ Initiation for our new members went great, and we have informal initiation

coming up on November 2nd.

■ We had a sisterhood pumpkin decorating contest that was so much fun and our

house mom, Mom Tom, got to pick the winner.

■ On Thursday, we are having a Halloween Girl Scout event at the Kappa Delta

house. We have fun things planned for them like a dance party in the basement

and trick-or-treating upstairs to the live-in’s rooms.

■ Our dad’s/father figures weekend is November 5-7

■ Lastly, we held elections for our new governing council last night at chapter.

○ Kappa Kappa Gamma, Caroline Gunderman - kukkgpanhellenic@gmail.com:

■ We had our Roaring 20s date party last Thursday at the Eldridge.

■ We had our initiation for new members this past Saturday.

■ We have Dad’s weekend coming up this weekend.

■ Our Nacho Night philanthropy event is November 3rd.

■ We are not participating in COR and can award house points!

Pi Beta Phi: KD O’Brien ksalphaphad@gmail.com

mailto:kugphipavp@gmail.com
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■ Our new member class was officially initiated as of two weeks ago!

■ We had a mixer with Sigma Nu earlier this month and another with Sigma Chi

two weeks ago!

■ This past weekend we had a super fun Dad’s Weekend!

■ Our annual Book Dive competition against Mizzou Pi Phi for our philanthropy

Read Lead Achieve is Nov 1-5, drop off is at Pi Beta Phi anytime

■ Our Pi Phi Pizookies drive through is Nov 1st from 5-8pm in our circle drive.

Tickets are $3 pre-order and $5 at the door. All proceeds are donated to our

philanthropy Read Lead Achieve (venmo or cash only)

■ We are not participating in COR

○ Sigma Kappa, Bella Lurie - panhellenicdelegate.skku@gmail.com:

■ Our new members were initiated this Sunday!

■ We will be ending COB on november 1st so all of our informal women are able

to be initiated before the end of the semester.

■ We had pumpkin painting and orange theory sisterhood events last week

■ Our homecoming chairs did a great job over homecoming week and were so

excited about the win!

■ ATO and SK had a jarty mixer last weekend at Teepee

■ For dads weekend on Nov. 6th we are holding a top golf event on Friday then a

corn hold tournament before the game on Saturday

■ Elections are scheduled for november 15th and current position holders are in

the process of meeting with members interested in running!

■ Our VP Programming agreed to give a point to people attending the job search

workshop!!

VIII. Old Business

○ 9-0-0Total Proposal

○ 7-2-0, nay PBP & SKLDST 301 Proposal F21

IX. New Business

○ Recruitment Positions Proposals

○ Stipends

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Q5H4EryrzL0D0A8hg6DfpZLmbEN1KSepVQZdVGomLrc/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1XwuBuUQwldiiLfNONvxxeEStEcI_E39BgWUbS576gro/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/17b6AWIWnU-7yCmT1v-0TW0m76Mhfu1MVoqfaDfrLvfQ/edit?usp=sharing
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■ Stipend ProposaPHA Stipends 10/22l Spreadsheet

■ Stipend Proposal 2021

X. Announcements

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1KXr_bQ4Zet66Do1SeF8bdL9CeUrcF0hboeOQMnwaIV0/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1_57bLi273YPr_VmkWLb_jvkBAfUXDZyZvYbGKskOK9g/edit?usp=sharing

